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March 23, 2023 
 
 
Senator Forrest Dunbar 
State Capitol Room 125 
Juneau AK, 99801 
 
 
Subject: Support for SB 104, Civil Legal Services Fund 
 
Dear Senator Dunbar, 
 
The Alaska Native Justice Center (“ANJC”) is an Alaska Native Tribal organization established in 
1993 to address Alaska Native people’s unmet needs within the civil and criminal justice system, 
in response to the increasingly disproportionate rates of victimization, incarceration, and other 
justice-related issues impacting Alaska Native people statewide. ANJC offers justice related 
services to Native people, regardless of Tribal affiliation or original home area and our mission is 
Justice for Alaska Native people.  
 
We are pleased to offer our support for SB 104, a bill to amend AS 37.05.590 (the statute creating 
the Civil Legal Services Fund) so that up to 25% of the filing fees paid annually to the Alaska Court 
System can be appropriated by the Legislature to the civil legal services fund each year to provide 
access to civil legal aid for low-income Alaskans with critical legal needs. Increasing the 
appropriation percentage from 10% to 25% will positively impact Alaska’s most vulnerable 
populations and ensure that access to justice in Alaska does not depend on how much money 
you have.  
 
Alaska Legal Services Corporation (ALSC) is a nonprofit civil legal aid agency that would benefit 
from this legislation. ALSC has provided no-cost civil legal assistance to low-income Alaskans for 
55 years. Legal assistance is provided statewide to assure Alaskans, especially those at greatest 
social and economic risk, have access to the civil justice system. For low-income Alaskans, there 
are few places to seek justice to protect their livelihood, their health, or their family. Without 
these vital legal services, low-income Alaskans are at increased risk of losing their home, 
healthcare, access to food, or even the ability to be protected from abuse. Left unresolved, these 
issues have devastating consequences and impact the overall health and safety of our 
communities. 
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Since the original passage of 37.05.590, the community need and demand for legal services has 
only increased. Demand for help continues to exceed supply, with many Alaskans turned away 
due to a lack of resources with no other option for affordable legal help. Without sufficient 
funding to allow full access to necessary legal services, people are subject to unfair treatment 
and are not able to fully utilize the justice system. SB 104 will be a positive step towards meeting 
the current need for services. 
 
Thank you for championing this important legislation to improve access to the civil justice system. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Alex Cleghorn 
Senior Legal and Policy Director 
Alaska Native Justice Center 
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March 24, 2023 
  

Sent Via Electronic Mail 
Senator Matt Claman 
Chair of the Senate Judiciary Committee 
State Capitol Room 429 
Juneau, AK 99801 
Senator.Matt.Claman@akleg.gov 
 
 
Subject: Support for SB 104, Civil Legal Services Fund 
 
Dear Senator Claman, 
 
On behalf of the Alaska Federation of Natives (AFN) I write in support for SB 104, a bill to amend 
AS 37.05.590 (the statute creating the Civil Legal Services Fund) so that up to 25% of the filing 
fees paid annually to the Alaska Court System can be appropriated by the Legislature to the civil 
legal services fund each year to provide access to civil legal aid for low-income Alaskans with 
critical legal needs. Increasing the appropriation percentage from 10% to 25% will positively 
impact Alaska’s most vulnerable populations and ensure that access to justice in Alaska does not 
depend on how much money you have.  
 
Alaska Legal Services Corporation (ALSC) is a nonprofit civil legal aid agency who would benefit 
from this legislation. ALSC has provided no cost civil legal assistance to low-income Alaskans for 
55 years. Legal assistance is provided statewide to assure Alaskans, especially those at greatest 
social and economic risk, have access to the civil justice system. For low-income Alaskans, ALSC 
is often the only place to seek justice to protect their livelihood, their health, or their family. 
Without these vital legal services, low-income Alaskans are at increased risk of losing their home, 
healthcare, access to food, or even the ability to be protected from abuse. These unresolved 
issues have devastating consequences when left unresolved, and impact the overall health and 
safety of our communities. 
 
Since the original passage of ALSC,  the community need and demand for legal services has only 
increased. Demand for help continues to exceed supply, with many Alaskans turned away due to 
lack of resources with no other option for affordable legal help. Without sufficient funding to 
allow full access to necessary services, individuals could be subject to unfair treatment and would 
not be able to fully utilize the justice system. SB 104 will be a positive step towards meeting the 
current need for services. 



 

 

 
Thank you for championing this important legislation to improve access to the civil justice system, 
and ensure that the Alaska justice system is fully accessible to all residents. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 

Benjamin Mallott 
Vice President of External Affairs 
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Senator Forrest Dunbar 
State Capitol Room 125 
Juneau AK, 99801 
 
Subject: Support for SB 104, Civil Legal Services Fund 
 
The Association of Village Council Presidents submits these comments in strong support for SB 104, a 
bill to amend AS 37.05.590 (the statute creating the Civil Legal Services Fund) so that up to 25% of the 
filing fees paid annually to the Alaska Court System can be appropriated by the Legislature to the civil 
legal services fund each year to provide access to civil legal aid for low-income Alaskans with critical legal 
needs. Increasing the appropriation percentage from 10% to 25% will positively impact Alaska’s most 
vulnerable populations and ensure that access to justice in Alaska does not depend on a person’s 
income. 
 
The Association of Village Council Presidents  
 
AVCP is the largest tribal consortium in the Nation, with 56 federally recognized tribes as members. We 
are headquartered in Bethel, Alaska, which is the hub community of the Yukon-Kuskokwim Delta (YK-
Delta) located in southwest Alaska. There are 48 villages in the YK-Delta, which are spread along the 
Yukon River, Kuskokwim River, and the Bering Sea Coast – an area the size of the State of New York. 
The population in our region is approximately 27,000 and growing, with a median age of 25. The YK-Delta 
is “off-the-road system”; travel into our region is by plane or barge, and travel within the region is by small 
aircraft, boat, snow machine trails, or the ice road. Just this past year, our region was hit by Typhoon 
Merbok. Our villages are also struggling with food insecurity because of the salmon crisis on the Yukon 
and the Kuskokwim. 
 
Our tribes’ top priorities are public safety; economic development; community wellness; transportation 
and infrastructure; subsistence, natural resources, and the environment. In supporting our member Tribes 
and their citizens we often rely on or partner with Alaska Legal Services Corporation (ALSC) for vital legal 
services throughout our region. ALSC’s work supports AVCP’s priorities by providing legal services to 
Alaskans throughout our region.  
 
Alaska Legal Services Corporation 
 
Alaska Legal Services Corporation (ALSC) is a nonprofit civil legal aid agency that would benefit from this 
legislation. ALSC has provided no-cost civil legal assistance to low-income Alaskans for 55 years. Legal 
assistance is provided statewide to assure Alaskans, especially those at greatest social and economic 
risk, have access to the civil justice system. For low-income Alaskans, ALSC is often the only place to 
seek justice to protect their livelihood, their health, or their family. Without these vital legal services, low-
income Alaskans are at increased risk of losing their home, healthcare, access to food, or even the ability  
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to be protected from abuse. These unresolved issues have devastating consequences when left 
unresolved and impact the overall health and safety of our communities. 
 
Tribal citizens dealing with domestic violence, housing issues, benefits issues, or other civil legal matters 
regularly apply for help with ALSC. If, and too often when, ALSC cannot help them because of limited 
capacity and overwhelming demand, families in our region are left without any legal assistance. Helping 
Tribal Citizens through these issues helps prevent homelessness, support children and families, and 
protect the vulnerable from financial exploitation. 
 
Since the original passage of 37.05.590, the community need and demand for legal services has only 
increased. Demand for help continues to exceed supply, with many Alaskans turned away due to lack of 
resources with no other option for affordable legal help. Without sufficient funding to allow full access to 
necessary services, individuals are too often subject to unfair treatment and are not able to fully use the 
justice system. SB 104 is a positive step towards assisting vulnerable Alaskans around the state.   
 
Conclusion 
 
Too often we talk about people as numbers. We count and estimate the number of people who cannot 
receive legal services. But each of these numbers is a person –a child, a parent, an elder, a fisherman, a 
business owner, a young adult. A person who is seeking assistance. We see the results from ALSC’s 
assistance in mothers who are legally protected from domestic violence, veterans who get assistance 
with housing or medical care, or elders who have been victimized by financial fraud, or so many other 
Tribal Citizens and Alaskans who receive help. When you are considering the impact of this legislation 
and the passage of SB 104, AVCP urges the legislature to remember that every number is a person that 
this bill will help.  
 
Thank you for championing this vital legislation for vulnerable Alaskans throughout the state including 
within our region.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
THE ASSOCIATION OF VILLAGE COUNCIL PRESIDENTS 
 

 
 
Vivian Korthuis 
Chief Executive Officer 
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